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CMEPIUS

Ob. Železnici 30 a

SI-1000

Lublana

Dear Madams, Dear Sirs,

The Polish National Agency for Academic Exchange has a pleasure to inform that in the academic year 

2024/2025 – as it was the case in previous years – the realisation of the agreements and the bilateral 

exchanges - the international bilateral cooperation between Poland and Slovenia in the field of higher 

education included – will be conducted on the Polish side within the "Zawacka Programme - offer 

for incoming students and scientists 2024/2025". We have a pleasure to inform that the Polish National 

Agency for Academic Exchange has set a number of:

- 3 places for students for one-year or semester studies, especially for students of Slovenian 

or Polish studies (max 30 months);

- 16 months for students and researchers for research internships (length of individual stay from 

1 to 9 months). 

Please find attached:

- Announcement of the call for proposals for participation in the Programme and its translation 
into English (in case of discrepancies, the Polish version shall prevail)

- Regulations of the Polish National Agency for Academic Exchange - programmes for natural 
persons undertaking education (for candidates for full studies in Poland)

- Regulations of the Polish National Agency for Academic Exchange - programmes for natural 
persons 

Please submit the list of selected Slovenian candidates to NAWA by April 30, 2024 - in accordance with 
the guidelines described in point 2.4 of the Announcement. Selected candidates will be asked 
to register in the ICT system and attach scans of the required documents to the system. Detailed 
instructions for registration will be provided at a later stage.

At the same time we encourage you to acquaint yourself with the scholarship offer of the Polish 
National Agency of the Academic Exchange, published on our webpage www.nawa.gov.pl. In 2024 
our offer will include programmes, allowing the cooperation between Polish and Slovenian universities 



as well as individual mobility of students and researchers.

We hope that NAWA activities will contribute to even more dynamic international cooperation in the 
field of academic exchange and common research projects. In case of any questions we remain at your 
disposal. 

 Yours faithfully, 

Dr Dawid Kostecki

Director General of the Agency
/-electronic signature-/
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